Kensington South Condominium Association, Inc.
Board Meeting to Set the 2018 Budget
December 19, 2017
Kensington South Clubhouse
3901 SW 20th Avenue

Gainesville, FL 
6:00 PM
Minutes

Location

Kensington South Clubhouse, 3901 SW 20th Avenue, Gainesville, FL 
Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 6:04 PM. 

Attendance, Roll Call, Determination of Quorum
Board Members present in person were Jimmy Williams and Mike Eelman. Board Member present via speaker phone was Jason Weisbrot. Quorum was obtained.  Representative present from Guardian Association Management was Kelly Burch
Proof of Notice of Meeting, or Waiver
Management presented a signed, notarized affidavit that notice of the meeting had been sent out to all owners and was accepted by the Board by consensus.
Old Business

N/A

New Business

Consideration of the 2018 Budget: The 2018 Proposed Budget was discussed, Jason reported that the operating budget was lower that the 2017 Budget and the Reserve Study reduced the amount to be funded to the Reserves.  Jason made a motion to approve the 2018 Budget as proposed.  Jimmy seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.
Other:  Elaine Young, owner of Unit 801 presented a request to the Board for repairs to the interior of the unit to include the upstairs window trim and door due to a sprinkler that had been broken and sprayed into the unit.  Mrs. Young reported that the sprinkler had been broken for approximately two weeks.  Management stated that repairs to the sprinkler took place as soon as they were notified of the broken sprinkler head.  The Board agreed by consensus that the Association was not responsible for the interior repairs to the unit and would make the repairs to the exterior of the building as had been discussed previously.
Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:09 PM
Respectfully submitted by Kelly Burch, Guardian Association Management
